
Remembering our roots and the 
legacy of faith left in our hands 

Dear Friends: 

 

November is a month of transi-

tions. Some are obvious: weather-wise, 

we retreat from lingering possibilities 

of Indian Summers to cold realities of 

winter’s coming. In church, November 

will conclude the long season of Ordi-

nary Time with our observance of the 

feast of Christ the King on the 22nd 

and the First Sunday of Advent on the 

29th.  Those who pay attention to altar 

frontals will have something different 

to look at three weeks in a row:  the 

last sighting of green on the 15th; 

white on the 22nd; and the seasonal 

debut of purple for Advent I on No-

vember 29th. 

And while the end of the month 

will begin our season of anticipation, 

the rest of the month will witness a 

season of remembrance.  On Sunday 

November 1, we observe All Saints’ 

Day, and on Monday November 2, All 

Souls’ Day.   

While it’s hard to top Advent in 

terms of seasonal importance, Saints 

and Souls commemorations at the 

beginning cannot be ignored.  The old 

adage is true: “The Past Portends the 

Future” – a sentiment we do well to 

consider this month.  After all, on All 

Saints’ Day, we remember the incredi-

ble witness of so many saints that have 

gone before us – both well-known 
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names from Scripture and church 

history (our own S. Paul very much 

among them), to those closer to home, 

especially saints who have gone from 

our midst in living memory.  We give 

thanks for being surrounded by so 

great a cloud of witnesses, and ask for 

their continuing intercession and 

help. Our guest preacher will be Br 

Steven CR, of The Community of The 

Resurrection, Mirfield, England.  

On All Souls’ Day, we remember 

the faithful departed at the altar in 

prayer: the best possible way to be at 

one with those who have gone before 

us.  As we enter church, we leave be-

hind the strings of the secular world:  

we walk into God’s time.  When we 

enter God’s time, we participate in 

worship stretching back to he begin-
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ning of time – we join that heavenly 

chorus described in Revelation: choirs 

of angels singing “Sanctus, Sanctus, 

Sanctus”, lost in wonder, love and 

praise, adoring the Lamb upon the 

throne.  Our loved ones participate in 

this worship – they have joined this 

angelic choir, and participate in this 

heavenly chorus.  I once heard it said 

that the Requiem Masses of All Souls’ 

Day are perhaps the most perfect form 

of the Eucharistic Sacrifice – for we 

become fully united with those who 

have left this life. At the Altar, the veil 

between this world and the next is 

briefly lifted, and we participate in the 

one, true, pure, immortal sacrifice – 

the eternal benefits of which our de-

parted loved ones already experience.  

We celebrate our redemption with 

them at every Mass. 

Many of you are eagerly anticipat-

ing Durufle’s Requiem at the 6:45pm 

All Souls’ Solemn Mass. This is music 

that truly makes our souls shiver – 

reminding us that worship is never 

cheap or shallow, but speaks to the 

whole spectrum of human emotion 

and experience. In the midst of the 

beauty of this Mass remember that we 

have work to do: Requiems are never 

offered for the benefit of the living, 

but for the assistance of the dead. Pray 

for the souls of your faithful departed, 

knowing that your love and prayer 

continue to be cherished by them. 

November is the month of The Holy 

Souls, so all weekday masses on 

“green days” will be requiems – cele-

brated, be assured, in black vestments. 

While we so often feel powerless in 

the face of grief and loss, Scripture 

teaches us – even bids us – that we are 

not helpless: we can and should pray 

for our departed loved ones. 

As November progresses, our 

Thanksgiving celebrations will arrive. 

I remind you of the annual Sung Mass 

on the morning of Thursday the 26th 

at 10:30am. As many of you travel to 

eat and give thanks with friends and 

family, we first gather for another 
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family meal – the eucharist – a Greek 

word which means, in fact, thanksgiv-
ing. So as we look back at this nation’s 

history, we also look back and remem-

ber Christ in the way He commands: 

no mere historical reenactment, but 

an invitation for Jesus to enter our 

present moment, and to simultane-

ously shape and make new our future.  

The great liturgical and emotional 

sweeps of November are, perhaps, the 

best kind of preparation for Advent: 

asking us to remember our roots and 

the legacy of faith left in our hands, if 

we hope to appreciate our current con-

text and how God now calls. These 

high and holy days tell us once again 

that first we are a people shaped by 

our past. As Christians we are formed 

by the grand sweep of Israel’s history 

and relationship with God, together 

with 2000 years of Christian history.  

But as Episcopalians and mem-

bers of St Paul’s we are also formed by 

those who have gone before us in this 

place – those whose names are less 

well known, but whose legacies are 

just as powerful. We might think of 

those whose vision and perseverance 

built this temple to God’s glory – now 

our spiritual home and place of wor-

ship. Or those whose faithfulness and 

fortitude helped countless searching 

souls and who, through word and 

deed, showed us the love of God.  

I love hearing stories of those who 

loved this place in decades now past. 

They shaped their future and our pre-

sent through witness and endeavor. 

Everything that we have and enjoy 

today we owe to their legacies. I hear 

so much about their faithfulness, their 

courage and hope and the spiritual 

gifts that they left the next generation. 

I look at name plates on our colum-

barium, and think of stories I have 

heard about some names I see, and 

others buried elsewhere – exceptional 

faithfulness; courage and hope in the 

face of long and painful illness; spir-

itual gifts given to the next generation; 

quiet and hidden acts of kindness and 

grace.  They helped to shape our    

future, as their legacies (sometimes 

financial, sometimes experiential) 

make us what we are today.  Make no 

mistake about it: the legacies of those 

of us here now have an impact we 

cannot calculate on the St. Paul’s of 

tomorrow. November sets the ques-

tion firmly in front of each one of us: 

what will my legacy be? 

 

This comes, as always, with my 

love, friendship, and prayer 

 

Fr Richard 

 

    

Make no mistake about it: the legacies of those of us here now have an impact we 

cannot calculate on the St. Paul’s of tomorrow. November sets the question firmly in front 

of each one of us:  what will my legacy be? 

The great liturgical and emotional sweeps of November are, perhaps, the best kind of 

preparation for Advent: asking us to remember our roots and the legacy of faith left in 

our hands, if we hope to appreciate our current context and how God now calls.  
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Feast of Dedication and Fall Ministry Fair 

On Sunday, October 4, the Feast 

of the Dedication of St. Paul’s Parish, 

approximately 100 parishioners  par-

ticipated in our inaugural Ministry 

Fall Festival.   

They ate some 125 servings of bar-

becue, which was served for us by our 

Usher Guild.  Everyone please say a 

hearty thanks to the ushers for staffing 

the kitchen throughout the event.   

Additionally, a hearty thanks goes out 

to the approximately 40 parishioners 

who donated side dishes and desserts.  

 A total of 15 of St. Paul’s minis-

tries participated in the Festival.  

Through a combination of ticket sales 

and parishioner donations, the event 

raised a total of $1,100 towards the 

expense of putting on the event, 

which cost $700, and which was pre-

pared to feed up to 200 parishioners 

Fr. Jeff Hual 
based on our current average Sunday 

attendance.  The leftover food was do-

nated to So Others Might Eat 

(“SOME”), an organization that uses 

such donations to feed the poor and 

homeless in the District.   

The net event proceeds of $400 

will be used to support St. Paul’s min-

istries.  Additionally, the cakewalk to 

support our new middle school Epis-

copal Youth Community raised $330, 

the makeup and makeovers to support 

our choir raised $180, and the raffles 

held by Hospitality and the First Tues-

day Group raised $220, bringing the 

total event proceeds for our ministries 

to $1,130.   

The middle school EYC wishes to 

thank both Hospitality and the First 

Tuesday Group, who have graciously 

donated their proceeds to the EYC.  

This has allowed us to purchase a con-

firmation course curriculum and to 

have $250 towards future activities.  

The EYC are also grateful to the 18 

parishioners who donated cakes, pies 

and cookies to help support the cake-

walk.   

I pray all of you enjoyed the Festi-

val.  I enjoyed putting it together, and 

watching all of you having so much 

fun.  God bless you! 

    

Maddy Murnick 
 

The ministry fair had many activi-

ties and games for parishioners of all 

ages to enjoy. They included: a pop-

corn stand, the selfie corner, face 

painting, flower arranging, candle 

making, a cakewalk, and many other 

games. The fair lasted about four 

hours, which were all packed with lots 

of fun!  

After everyone had finished eat-

ing, they went off to different activi-

ties. There was a cakewalk every twen-
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ty minutes, and I saw some fabulous 

cakes given away! During that time all 

the booths were giving stamps to peo-

ple who participated in the games and 

activities they were hosting. At the end 

there was a raffle and two lucky girls 

went home with iPod shuffles!  

Many off the youngest parishion-

ers were there and participating in 

almost every booth. Personally I en-

joyed the candle making most and 

was very happy to see all the amazing 

candles parishioners made. I know for 

a fact that my brother’s favorite was 

the balloon popping game!  

The ministry fair was full of deli-

cious food, the smell of delicious pop-

corn, lots of happy noise, lots of color-

ful banners and decoration, and lots 

and lots of fun. 

    
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Love’s Response: Reawakening to Gratitude 

Celebrating all that we are, all that 

we can be, and all that we can do! 

At Fr. Richard Wall’s Institution 

on October 18, 2015, he committed 

himself to us as our Rector, and we 

agreed to support and uphold him in 

his ministry among us. Together, we 

are poised to show what we value in 

our lives and in this community.  

On Sunday, November 1, 2015 

(All Saint’s Day), we hope to celebrate 

a successful fall stewardship cam-

paign. The Stewardship Committee 

and Vestry are most grateful to all 

who have already made their pledges, 

and are counting on everyone who 

hasn’t pledged by All Saints Day to 

bring with them to Mass or Evensong 

and Benediction their completed 

Pledge Invitation and place it in one 

of the alms basins (or make a well-

timed online pledge). Once we have 

that information, responsible, well-

informed planning for 2016 can 

begin. The generosity and commit-

ment we show forth through our 

pledges will be a sign to all of our will-

ingness to support our call to the 

faithful mission, ministry, liturgy, and 

formation it has been and will contin-

ue to be the joy of this parish to share. 

As we continue to ponder the 

ways in which we are called to know 

and serve God and the people of God 

in and from this place, here—with 

many thanks—are two more examples 

of parishioners, Nancy Wasell Work, 

and Charlene Mui, who are willing to 

share with you some of the reasons 

for their joyous generosity: 

 

Our St. Paul's Mission Statement, 

"We seek to restore all people to God 

and to each other through sacramen-

tal worship and Christ-like living,” is 

the whole reason St Paul's-K Street is 

the center of my life.  

I was confirmed here 25 years ago 

when I discovered St. Paul's as a con-

tinuum of the devout, exemplary 

faiths of my Russian Orthodox and 

Presbyterian grandparents and par-

ents. All six of them built their lives 

on church worship, study, and fellow-

ship.  

Every time I walk into St. Paul's 

atrium and nave, I am embraced by 

love and worship that exemplify 

Christ-like living in my day-to-day 

world. I am so very grateful that I al-

ways pledge in hopes that St. Paul's 

will ALWAYS be here fulfilling its 

mission for all who enter our doors. 

With love and gratitude, 

Nancy Wasell Work, Parishioner  
 
Why do I go to St. Paul’s? My 

initial answer would have been, be-

cause 10 years ago I felt lost and had 

no clue what to do with my life. After 

graduate school, I came back to Wash-

ington, DC and meandered from job 

to job, but without purpose. I checked 

off the typical “shoulds” for a twenty 

something—schooling, job, marriage, 

etc.—but felt directionless. I was not 

raised as a Christian or with any reli-

gion. The bigger questions of why I 

was here, what was I supposed to do 

with my life were never discussed, 

Design by Maddy Murnick 

Stewardship Committee 

"We seek to restore all people to God and to each other through sacramental worship 

and Christ-like living,” is the whole reason St Paul's-K Street is the center of my life.”  
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and I was coming to the point where I 

needed answers. I set up a life, but did 

not necessarily know how to live and 

what to work towards. 

Prior to coming to St. Paul’s, I 

was an undergraduate at the George 

Washington University and had at-

tended an evening service. I remem-

bered feeling serenity and peace then, 

and had not felt the same, until I 

chose to come back 10 years ago.   

Since I have been here, I have 

found a diverse community with a 

strong devotion to the liturgy. 

Through Pilgrims in Christ, I was 

introduced to Christianity, Christ, and 

the Church, which have been the 

foundation of my spirituality. My spir-

itual life continues to grow and have 

its ups and downs as I try to follow the 

Lord’s call. I feel immense gratitude 

towards the St. Paul’s community for 

being examples of how to live a Chris-

tian life and being teachers helping 

me interpret God’s will. As a “new” 

Christian I still have questions, and 

hope through faithfulness to have the 

grace and wisdom to understand and 

accept the answers. 

With the birth of my daughter, I 

was blessed beyond all I could have 

ever hoped. Sophia is a constant bless-

ing and makes me ask continually 

‘what is God trying to teach me?’  Of 

course she does not always seem like a 

blessing, especially at 4am or when 

picking up her food from underneath 

the dining room table. It is because of 

her, however, that I continue to find 

the strength and energy to serve at St. 

Paul’s. Through God’s love I hope she 

will not feel as lost as I once did, and 

at the very least not be afraid that she 

is alone, but will know she is loved by 

Christ.   

By Charlene Mui, Stewardship 
Committee Member. 

    

I feel immense gratitude towards the St. Paul’s community 

for   being examples of how to live a Christian life and be-

ing teachers helping me interpret God’s will.  

Advent Lessons and Carols:   

November 29 and December 6 
Now among our parish's most cherished traditions and best attended services, each 

year on the First and Second Sundays of Advent, our combined choirs offer Advent 

Lessons & Carols at 6:00 p.m. in place of Evensong.  

 

The service is literally a procession, with the choirs beginning in candle-lit darkness in 

the Atrium, gradually making their way from the rear of the nave to the front, and 

then to the choir stalls and finally within the altar rails, ending in brilliant full light as 

all sing, "Lamb of God, the heavens adore thee ... by the pearly gates in wonder, we 

stand and swell the voice of thunder."  

 

Alongside beloved Advent hymns sung by all, the choir offers great music of the sea-

son, this year including works of Philip Ledger, Robert McCormick, Robert Lehman, 

Stephen Caracciolo, Edward Bairstow, James MacMillan, Francisco Guerrero, and 

Jonathan Dove.  

 

Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament follows. Join us (this year on November 29 and 

December 6), and arrive early to get a good seat!  

Commission  

On 

Mission 

Reminders 

Nov 1-Dec 11  
Donations (travel size toiletries,         

lip balm, etc) accepted for the       

Grate Patrol Christmas gift bags 

 

Nov 06 Friday 
Grate Patrol food prep at 5:30pm 

 

Nov 07 Saturday 
Garden Clean Up Day at the          

Bishop Walker School 

 

Dec 12 Saturday 
Gift bag assembly following the       

Advent Quiet Day 

 

Jan 03-10 
St. Paul's hosts the Georgetown      

Ministry Center Winter Shelter 

 

Your help is needed for all these 

events.  

 

Contact Ann Korky 
(akkorky@gmail.com) for more details. 

mailto:akkorky@gmail.com
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Installation of Fr. Richard Wall,  10th Rector 

Evensong and Benediction, October 18, 2015 
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Rector’s Forum — Fall 2015 

November 1    

No Forum 

(Festal Fellowship/Coffee Hours) 

   

November 8   

“Christians and Wills”  

  Fr. Randall McQuinn 

 

November 15  

“The Spirituality behind the Art 

of Stained Glass” — 

  Pamela Bogdonovich 

 

November 22   

“What Colour is your Advent?”  

  Fr. Jeff 

 

November 29    

No Forum (Thanksgiving Holiday) 

December 6   

“Advent Antiphons” 

 Fr. Richard 

 

December 13   

“Praying with Mary through 

Poetry” 

 Kathleen Staudt, PhD.  

      Adjunct Faculty MDiv Program and 

      DMin in Christian Spirituality, VTS 

 

December 20    

"God Sent His Son: Theology 

for Christmas"  

 Fr. Peter Pham 

 

December 27    

No Forum (Christmastide) 

  
FINAL SESSION, All Invited 

 
  
Wednesday, November 4 Track I & II: 

Proclaiming the Gospel 
  Fr. Richard 

  

Jesus Train:  

journeying to the 

heart of God 

EDOW Diocesan  

Fall 2015 Silent Retreat 
 

Encountering the Word Made Flesh: Why and How is it that God Comes So Close?  

November 20-22, 2015 

Bon Secours Conference Center 
 

Led by Fr. Dominique Peridans 
 

St. John tells us in his gospel that the “the Word became flesh and lived among us, and we 

have seen his glory, the glory as of a father’s only son, full of grace and truth” and that “from 

his fullness we have all received, grace upon grace.”  

Why and how is it that God comes so close? Let us explore, theologically and experientially, 

divine intimacy. Eucharist, sacred reflections on passages from the gospel of St. John, interior 

and corporate prayer, monastic-style meals, spiritual direction, and the Sacrament of Recon-

ciliation will be the sacred means during this silent retreat. 

Give yourself the opportunity to have a quiet weekend to rest your body and feed your 

soul, to pray and worship, and perhaps to prepare yourself for the exciting and busy time of 

holiday celebrations ahead.    

 

For details, see flyer posted at St. Paul’s or contact Lesley Krauland, Retreat Manager, EDOW Silent Retreat Committee,  

edowsilentretreat@gmail.com.  Register  soon to secure your place (participation limited to 25). 
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Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

Hic et Nunc and  Fr. Dominique 

When a recent email informed 

members of Hic et Nunc—St. Paul’s 

Benedictine spirituality group—that 

we would be participating in 

“Exposition of the Blessed Sacra-

ment,” a few of us were not exactly 

sure what the practice involves. 

One member thought the an-

nouncement meant that Fr. 

Dominique would be giving a short 

talk (exposé) about preparation for 

receiving the Sacrament during Mass. 

She was bewildered to find herself 

seated in the choir stalls of the dark-

ened main sanctuary after the group’s 

Monday night dinner, looking at an 

elaborately decorated circular object 

on the altar for 30 minutes, in silence. 

What, she wondered, was she sup-

posed to be doing? What was in the 

vessel? Why wasn’t the group reciting 

vocal prayers? Why was Fr. 

Dominique kneeling in front of the 

altar gazing at the object? 

At least one member confessed, 

after Hic et Nunc’s first Adoration, 

that she had no idea what type of pray-

ers or meditations  one was supposed 

to carry out during the practice, and 

had mentally switched to her “factory 

default” meditation customs, includ-

ing potentially Buddhist  formulas. 

Another member of Hic et Nunc 

explained that she attended one of the 

monthly Thursday noon Holy Hours 

recently initiated by Fr. Dominique. 

Although not quite sure what to ex-

pect, she was awed by what a powerful 

experience it turned out to be. Having 

attended Evensong and Benediction, 

she was somewhat familiar with the 

concept of the exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament, but was surprised 

by the intimacy of the setting. The rug 

laid out in front of the altar invited 

her to sit like a child at Jesus' feet, and 

like a child, to bring all her worries 

and thanksgivings to Him. Letting the 

child in her do the praying somehow 

made it easier to open her heart and 

become more available to His pres-

ence. Unencumbered by the perceived 

need to have the "right words" she 

was able to come face to face with Je-

sus, and bask in the deep love that 

pours forth freely from Him. 
What is this Adoration? Exposi-

tion or Adoration of the Blessed Sacra-

ment—also known as “Eucharistic 

Adoration”—is the practice of praying 

to Christ Whom we believe to be sac-

ramentally present in the Eucharist.  

Indeed, when it comes to the Eucha-

rist, we believe in “Real Presence”.  

The Fourth Council of the Lateran in 

1215 speaks of "Jesus Christ, whose 

body and blood are truly contained in 

the sacrament of the altar under the 

forms of bread and wine.”  If the 

bread and wine are essentially, really 

Christ’s body and blood, then the 

whole Christ is present.  

Franciscan history speaks of Saint 

Francis of Assisi (+1226) as having 

started Eucharistic Adoration in Italy, 

which then, over time, spread 

throughout the Western Church.  St. 

Francis’ spiritual sister, St. Clare of 

Assisi (+1253), is often depicted as 

holding a monstrance. Today, Adora-

tion of the Blessed Sacrament is prac-

ticed by churches within the Roman 

Catholic, Old Catholic, Lutheran and 

Anglican communions. 

For Eucharistic Adoration, the 

consecrated host (wafer) is placed in a 

vessel we call a monstrance (from the 

Latin word monstrare, which means 

“to show”), which is placed on the al-

tar.  Typically, the monstrance is elabo-

rate, with the “sunburst” atop which 

sits a cross a common design. The 

monstrance has a circular base so that 

it may stand. The monstrance is cus-

tomarily flanked or surrounded by 

candles. The period for Adoration can 

vary, but an hour is typical (a “Holy 

Hour”), and, in some places (especially 

certain monasteries), it is “perpetual”, 

that is, 24/7.  

Hic and Nunc now participates in 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

once per month, after our special 

“silent” dinner and meditation even-

ing.  Join us.  Or come to the parish 

monthly “Holy Hour”, the third Thurs-

day, any time between 12:00 and 1:00 

PM. 

    

Photo Credit: Jeff Gerling, geerlingguy@me.com, in  11 May 2015 edition of 

the Catholic Virginian, Jennifer Neveille “ Eucharistic Adoration Brings 

Special Blessings”” http://www.catholicvirginian.org/

archive/2015/2015vol90iss14/pages/article8.html 

mailto:geerlingguy@me.com
http://www.catholicvirginian.org/archive/2015/2015vol90iss14/pages/article8.html
http://www.catholicvirginian.org/archive/2015/2015vol90iss14/pages/article8.html
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UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS AT ST. PAUL’S PARISH   

NOVEMBER  ON K STREET 

SPECIAL SERVICES/ 

MAJOR FEAST DAYS 

 

All Saints' Day 

Sunday, November 1, 2015  

7:30 a.m.: Morning Prayer 

7:45 a.m.: Low Mass 

9:00 a.m.: Sung Mass 

11:15 a.m.: Solemn Mass 

6:00 p.m.: Solemn Evensong & Bene-

diction of the Blessed Sacrament 

 

All Souls' Day 

Monday, November 2, 2015  

6:45 a.m.: Morning Prayer 

7:00 a.m.: Low Mass of Requiem 

5:45 p.m.: Evening Prayer 

6:45 p.m.: Solemn Mass of Requiem 

            Duruflé: Messe de Requiem 
 

Christ the King 

Sunday, November 22, 2015  

7:30 a.m.: Morning Prayer 

7:45 a.m.: Low Mass 

9:00 a.m.: Sung Mass 

11:15 a.m.: Solemn Mass 

6:00 p.m.: Solemn Evensong & Bene-

diction of the Blessed Sacrament 

 

Thanksgiving Day 

Thursday, November 26, 2015 

9:45 a.m.: Morning Prayer 

10:30 a.m.: Sung Mass 

Please note there are no evening ser-
vices on this day. 
 

Sunday, November 29, 2015 

7:30 a.m.: Morning Prayer 

7:45 a.m.: Low Mass 

9:00 a.m.: Sung Mass 

11:15 a.m.: Solemn Mass 

6:00 p.m.: Advent Procession with 

Lessons & Carols, followed by  

Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament  

UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS AT ST. PAUL’S PARISH   

Help us help our neighbors:  Please consider joining us in: 
 
Grate Patrol – Delivery of Breakfast to Washington’s homeless population 
 

¶ Food Preparation:  Friday afternoons, Contact Ann Korky :   ak-
korky@gmail.com   

¶ Food Delivery: 5:30am each Saturday & Sunday, Contact Glenn Marsh:  
gmarsh338@outlook.com 

¶ Bag Set-up:  Anytime before 2pm Friday; Contact Tina Mallett (202-965-9324 
or tmallett14@gmail.com). 

3 | Michael Sieverts 
 
4 | Jeffrey Davis 
  
7 | Calvin  Morrow 
 
10 | Rosi Meza-Steel 
 
11 | Henry Darmstadter  
  
12 | Canon James Daughtry 
 Fr. Tony Lewis 

  
13 | William Leggett 
  
18 | Paul McKee 
 
22 | Genevieve Thomas 
 
23 | John Stowe 
  
24 | Nevin Brown 
 
25 | Ezra Winter 
 

2014-2015 Parish  Updates 

Transfers In:  Brian, Samantha, Alan and Macie Glosh from Trinity Episcopal Ca-

thedral, Columbia, SC; Andrew Oliver from Church of the Resurrection, NYC; 

Katherine Wood from St. John’s Lafayette Sq., DC; Suzanne Robinson from St. 

John’s Episcopal, Centreville, VA; Pamela Fox from Trinity Wall Street, NYC. 

Transfers Out:  Reginald Hughes to St. Paul’s Episcopal, Richmond, VA; Phillip 

and Cornelia Landis to St. Luke’s Episcopal, Sedona, AZ;  Michael Clarkson to 

Grace Episcopal, Elmira, NY; James and Jennifer Meeks to Grace Episcopal, Grand 

Rapids, MI; Virginia Peg Northen-Cole to St. Thomas the Apostle, Los Angeles, 

CA; Gary Newsome and Thomas Easton to Christ & St. Luke’s, Norfolk, VA; Chip 

Heath to St. Thomas Church, NYC ; Ashley Weichert to St. Paul’s Episcopal, Alex-

andria, VA. 

Baptisms: Tomas Chiriboga and June Gilde on January 11, 2015;                       

James Baumgarten on August 15, 2015. 

Weddings:  Jessica and Kyle McDaniel (9/13/14);                                                     

Ioana and Ernest Latham (2/14/15). 

Deaths: Alice Tilson (12/13/14); James Kiefer (3/19/15); and Ann Hyde (9/30/15). 

mailto:Marsh_Glenn@emc.com
mailto:tmallett@si.edu


SAINT PAUL’S PARISH 
K STREET — WASHINGTON 
 
2430 K Street NW 202.337.2020 

Washington, D.C.  20037 http://www.stpauls-kst.com 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

Remember to mark your Calendar :   

All Souls’ Day, November 2: 6:45 pm Solemn Mass of Requiem (Durufle: Messe de Requiem) 

First Sunday of Advent, November 29: 6:00 pm Advent Procession with Lessons & Carols 


